
Project Update 11-13-2015 

 

Lear Nagle Road Widening 
The project includes the widening of Lear Nagle Road from just south of Center Ridge Road to 
Lorain Road, and the widening of Lorain Road, Chestnut Ridge Road and Cook Road on each 
side of the Lear Nagle Road intersection.  The project also includes replacement of drives as 
required, new traffic signals, water main replacement, extension of two existing culverts, 
addition of storm sewers, and the addition of sidewalks.  Columbia Gas of Ohio has completed 
their utility relocation work and Ohio Edison is in the process of relocating their facilities with an 
expected completion date of December 2015.  Lorain County Engineer’s Office will be 
administering the construction per City of North Ridgeville and Ohio Department of 
Transportation requirements and has awarded the $947,854.75 construction contract to Terrace 
Construction Company, Inc.  Construction is expected to begin in early Spring 2016, but some 
work such as the placement of temporary pavement for maintaining traffic may be performed 
prior to that date.   

 


